
Hatcheries, breeding flock facilities, and chick sales/stores in South 
Dakota are required to be permitted with the AIB. Steps to obtain or 
renew a permit are outlined below:

1. File an application with the AIB
• The application gathers information about the facility 

that includes the types of poultry, hatchery capacity, 
sources of birds, and planned activities.

• Applications can be found here or requested by calling 
the AIB 605.773.3321.

• Poultry - Hatchery Permit Application
• Poultry - Chick Store/Chick Sales Permit Application

2. Establish a Salmonella Pullorum-Typhoid (P-T) Clean Flock by 
completing the following test requirements:

• All hatcheries and breeding flocks must be classified 
as Salmonella Pullorum-Typhoid (P-T) Clean.

• Test the breeder flock negative for (P-T).
• Acquire all poultry from a P-T clean source and maintain 

the documentation
3. Have an AIB representative inspect the operation:

• Key components of the inspection include reasonably 
clean and sanitary conditions, identification of hatching 
eggs and baby poultry and sales records to ensure 
proper traceability.

When all the requirements have been met and the operation has been 
approved, a permit will be issued which can be used at community 
sales and exhibitions to assure customers, managers, and other 
participants that poultry are tested and healthy according to State 
standards. Permitted hatcheries, breeding flock facilities, and chick 
sales/stores also qualify to be NPIP participants.

Poultry Permits

https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/2017-2018%20Hatchery%20Permit%20Form.pdf
https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/2017-2018%20In%20State%20Chick%20Store%20And%20Sales%20Permit%20Application.pdf
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